
 

 

 Dallas Center-Grimes Community School District 

Board of Directors Meeting 

Monday, March 29, 2021   7:00 PM 

Administration Center - Board Room 

Grimes, Iowa 50111 

 

Present:  Directors Doug Rants, Ryan Carpenter, Ronnie Wiedman, Mark Wills, Kathie Hicok, Sarah 

Wilson, and Marco Bejarno, Business Manager Michelle Wearmouth, Principal Lori 

Phillips, Director of Communications Anne Wemhoff, Associate Superintendent Jill Van 

Woerkom and Superintendent Scott Grimes were present.  It is noted that COVID-19 social 

distancing recommendations were in place for this meeting thus electronic format was 

required for some attendees. 

Absent: None 

 

Receive Visitors and Read Miscellaneous Communications 

 President Rants called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call was taken by the 

secretary and a quorum was acknowledged.  

 

Approval of Agenda 

Director Wills motioned, seconded by Director Wilson to approve the agenda as presented. 

  Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Approve Minutes of Previous Meeting (s) 

Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director Wills to approve the minutes from the regular 

board meeting on Monday, February 22, 2021 and the Board Workshop, Monday, March 1, 2021. 

  Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Presentation of Bills for Approval 
Director Hicok motioned, seconded by Director Bejarno to approve the bills as presented. 

  Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Consent Agenda 

 Director Wilson motioned, seconded by Director Wiedman to approve the consent agenda 

consisting of: 

a. Open enrollment 

b. Contract approvals, resignations, and changes 

i. Contract approvals 

1. Julie Holland  Bus Driver/Associate 

2. Christopher Nash PE Teacher - SP 

3. Sydney McLaughlin English/LA Teacher 7-8 

4. Scott Pierce  Sub. Bus Driver 

5. Lisa Rinehart  Counselor - HS 

6. Curt Castenson  Health/PE - HS 

7. Lara Balk  Teacher Librarian - 5-6  

8. Dustin Grothoff  Social Studies Teacher - HS 

9. Abbie Cortez  Language Arts - HS 

10. Mackenzie Paris Pre-K Teacher - Heritage 

ii. Transfers  

1. Mark Walker  Spec. Ed - moving from MS to 7-8 

2. Emily Drey  Spec. Ed - moving from DCE to MS 

3. Megann Schultz  Counselor - moving from DCE to MS                          

iii. Resignations 

1. Joy Augustine  MS Show Choir position only 

2. Randy Brown  Bus Driver 

3. Loryn McLenna  Spec. Ed/Intervention Teacher DCE 

4. Alan Hawbaker  Bus Driver 

c. Waste Management of Iowa Service Contracts 

d. Interagency Agreement with Sioux City CSD - 1 -  student OUT from DC-G 

e. Interagency Agreement with Des Moines Independent CSD 1 -  student OUT from DC-G 

f. Agreement with Mediacom to add service to the 7-8 Building. 

g. Agreement with JostensPIX to continue services for next 3 years. 

h. Agreement with Communication Innovators for access points for 7-8 building 

   Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Public Hearing for the proposed budget for the 2021-2022 fiscal year 

President Rants stated, “This is the time and place for the public hearing and for meeting on the 

matter of approving the 2021-2022 Dallas Center-Grimes Community School certified budget. Are there 

any questions, comments, or objections from those present?” No one responded. President Rants asked, 

“Michelle Wearmouth, as Board Secretary have you had any objections or comments filed in the 

Secretary’s Office?” Mrs. Wearmouth indicated that no objections have been filed. President Rants 

declared the hearing on approving the 2021-2022 certified budget to be closed. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Building Level Report  

Elementary Principal Diann Williamson and April Heitland presented on living the District model 

through the pandemic. They reviewed the curriculum and instruction, environment, relationships, and 

technology and discussed each of the adaptations that have been made in 2020-21.  

 

Associate Superintendent 

Associate Superintendent Jill Van Woerkom presented information regarding Iowa Statewide 

Assessment of Student Progress (ISASP) which will begin April 1, 2021. She also discussed professional 

development held March 3, 2021 for ISASP test administration training. There will also be professional 

development on March 31, 2021 for ISASP planning.   

 

Superintendent Report 

 Superintendent Grimes discussed COVID-19 items and data from over the last year.  He reviewed 

online considerations for the upcoming year. 

 Superintendent Grimes reviewed 2021-2022 transportation and bell schedule noting that Oak 

View will start 30 minutes earlier than other facilities.  This change reduces five bus routes. He noted that 

there would be some gap activities after school.   

 Building permit numbers were reviewed noting 24 new permits for a total of 149.  He also 

reviewed class size guidelines and the recommendation to continue the same maximums in 2021-22. He 

reviewed the most recent staffing update and enrollment projections.  Superintendent Grimes updated the 

Board on facility construction, facility naming, and plans for high school / Meadows.   

 

Business Manager Report 

Business Manager discussed the public budget comparison report and the revenue and 

expenditure report for the month of March 2021.  Mrs. Wearmouth reviewed the proposed budget 

amendment for the 2020-21 fiscal year in the support services area primarily due to costs associated with 

COVID-19 mitigations. Mrs. Wearmouth reviewed the Moody’s rating of March 17, 2021 at Aa2, and 

discuss bond bids received today.  Finally, Mrs. Wearmouth reviewed the USDA recognition received of 

our food service program’s efforts in the summer feeding program.  

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Second Reading of Board Policies listed below 

 Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director Hicok to approve the second reading of the 

listed policies.  

i. Nov. Primer Changes Second Reading 

1. 501.06 - Student Transfers Out or Withdrawals - update legal reference 

2. 503.2 - Secondary School Student Organizations - updated per IASB 

3. 505.1 - Graduation Requirements - added legal reference 

4. 505.2 - Early Graduation - updated legal reference 

5. 507.2 - Administration of Medication to Students - updated legal 

reference 

6. 507.5 - Emergency Plans and Drills - updated legal reference 

7. 602.5 - Summer School Instruction - updated per IASB 

8. 602.2 - Global Education - updated legal reference 

9. 602.17 - Citizenship - updated legal reference 

10. 602.26 - Use of the Internet and Digital Devices - updated per IASB 

11. 602.26R - Use of the Internet and Digital Devices - updated per IASB 

12. 604.2 - Student Health Services - updated per IASB 

13. 701.2 - Transfer of Funds - New to DCG per IASB suggestion 

ii. Dec. Primer Changes Second Reading 

1. 404.0 Employee Leaves of Absence - Update per IASB 



 

 

2. 502.11 Corporal Punishment, Mechanical Restraint and Prone Restraint - 

Updated per IASB 

3. 502.11R Corporal Punishment - Rescind per IASB 

4. 502.1 Student Code - Discipline Policy - Updated  

5. 503.6 Physical Restraint and Seclusion of Students - NEW 

6. 503.6E1 Use of Physical Restraint and/or Seclusion Form - NEW 

7. 503.6E2 Debriefing Letter of Guardian -NEW 

8. 503.6E3 Debriefing Meeting Document - NEW 

9. 503.6R1 Use of Physical Restraint and Seclusion with Students - NEW 

   Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Resolution Authorizing the Issuance of Not to Exceed $1,135,000 General Obligation School Bonds 

and Levying a Tax for the Payment Thereof. 

Director Wills motioned, seconded by Director Hicok to approve the Resolution Authorizing the 

Issuance of Not to Exceed $1,135,000 General Obligation School Bonds and Levying a Tax for the 

Payment Thereof. 

 Roll Call Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Opening of sealed bids for Series 2021A General Obligation School Bonds Not to Exceed $1,135,000 

by Superintendent of Schools, Secretary of the Board and Financial Advisor 

Director Hicok motioned, seconded by Director Carpenter to approve the opening of sealed bids 

for Series 2021A General Obligation School Bonds Not to Exceed $1,135,000 by Superintendent of 

Schools, Secretary of the Board and Financial Advisor. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Resolution to Review and Direct the Sale of Series 2021A General Obligation School Bonds per the 

Recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, Secretary of the Board and Financial Advisor. 
Director Wiedman motioned, seconded by Director Wills to approve the Resolution to Review 

and Direct the Sale of Series 2021A General Obligation School Bonds per the Recommendation of the 

Superintendent of Schools, Secretary of the Board and Financial Advisor. 

 Roll Call Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

Opening of sealed bids for Series 2021B General Obligation School Bonds by Superintendent of 

Schools, Secretary of the Board and Financial Advisor 

Director Wilson motioned, seconded by Director Bejarno to approve Opening of sealed bids for 

Series 2021B General Obligation School Bonds by Superintendent of Schools, Secretary of the Board and 

Financial Advisor. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

  

Resolution to Review Bids and Direct the sale of Series 2021B General Obligation School Bonds per 

the Recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, Secretary of the Board and Financial 

Advisor 
Director Hicok motioned, seconded by Director Carpenter to approve the Resolution to Review 

Bids and Direct the sale of Series 2021B General Obligation School Bonds per the Recommendation of 

the Superintendent of Schools, Secretary of the Board and Financial Advisor. 

 Roll Call Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Resolution Authorizing the Redemption of Outstanding General Obligation School Refunding 

Bonds, Series 2012, Dated February 1, 2012 and Directing Notice be Given 

Director Wills motioned, seconded by Director Wiedman to approve the Resolution Authorizing 

the Redemption of Outstanding General Obligation School Refunding Bonds, Series 2012, Dated 

February 1, 2012 and Directing Notice be Given. 

Roll Call Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 



 

 

Approve the name of the 7-8 facility as Oak View 
Director Wilson moved, seconded by Director Bejarno to approve the name of the 7-8 facility as 

Oak View. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

First Reading of Board Policies listed below. 

 Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director Wiedman to approve the first reading of the 

following board policies. 

1. 203.8 - Board of Directors Conflict of Interest - renumbered and updated  

2. 202.1 - Code of Ethics of the Board - renumbered and updated  

3. 204 - Meetings of the Board - Rescind 

4. 205 - Board Member Liability - New to DCG 

5. 202.2 - President of the Board - renumbered and updated 

6. 202.3 - Vice-President of the Board - renumbered and updated 

7. 202.4 - Secretary-Treasurer of the Board - renumbered and updated 

8. 202.7 - Individual Board Members - renumbered 

9. 203.7 - Legal Counsel - renumbered and updated 

10. 203.10 - Ad Hoc Committees - renumbered 

11. 208.1E1 - Ad Hoc Committees Exhibit - New to DCG 

12. 203.1 - Development of Policy - renumbered and updated  

13. 203.2 - Adoption of Policy - renumbered and added legal reference 

14. 203.3 - Dissemination of Policy - renumbered 

15. 209.4 - Suspension of Policy - New to DCG 

16. 203.4 - Administration in Absence of Policy - renumbered 

17. 203.5 -  Review and Revision of Policy - renumbered and updated 

18. 203.6 - Review of Administrative Regulations - renumbered and updated 

19. 203.9 - Gifts to Board of Directors - renumbered 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Approve Agreement with Premier Furniture & Equipment, LLC for 7-8 building furniture 

package A. 

Director Wills moved, seconded by Director Wilson to approve the bid agreement with Premier 

Furniture & Equipment, LLC for 7-8 building furniture package A. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Approve Agreement with Wenger Corporation for 7-8 furniture package B 

Director Hicok moved, seconded by Director Bejarno to approve the bid agreement with Wenger 

Music for 7-8 furniture building furniture package B. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Approve Contract Change Order No. 3 for 5-6 Building 

Director Carpenter moved, seconded by Director Wilson to approve Contract Change Order No. 3 

for 5-6 Building. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Approve publishing of proposed budget amendment 2020-21 

Director Wilson moved, seconded by Wiedman to approve the publishing of the proposed budget 

amendment 2020-21 public hearing notice in the Dallas County News and set the public hearing date as 

April 26, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Approval of Class size guidelines 

Director Bejarno moved, seconded by Director Carpenter to approve the approval of the class size 

guidelines. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Approve 2021 Service Awards  

Director Wilson moved, seconded by Director Wills to approve the service awards for the 2020-

2021 school year and to thank staff members reaching a five-year interval of service. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Certified Budget approval for the 2021-2022 fiscal year 

Director Hicok motioned, seconded by Director Carpenter to approve the 2021-2022 fiscal year 

certified budget as published. 

Roll call Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

National Teachers’ Appreciation Day Proclamation, Tuesday, May 4, 2021 

Director Bejarno motioned, seconded by Director Wills to thank Dallas Center-Grimes teachers 

for all they do for our students and the community, and to approve the National Teachers’ Appreciation 

Day Proclamation, Tuesday, May 4, 2021. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Approve teacher election list for the 2021-2022 contracts  

Director Wilson motioned, seconded by Director Wiedman to approve the presented Teacher 

Election List for the 2021-2022 contracts. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Move to deny the 2021-2022 Open Enrollment IN application for EB due to the application being 

filed late with no good cause 

Director Hicok motioned, seconded by Director Wills to deny the 2021-2022 Open Enrollment IN 

application for EB, due to the application being filed late with no good cause. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Financial Statements 

Director Bejarno motioned, seconded by Director Wilson to approve the financial statements as 

presented for March 2021. 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

Board Commendations 

 Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director Bejarno to approve the commendations as 

follows: 

i. We would like to recognize Kelli Hutt for her time and efforts when working on 

the second grade social studies curriculum.  The social studies professional 

development day was thoughtful and purposeful.  She put in her time to produce 

units for classroom use and then took constructive feedback to adapt those 

lessons to fit the needs of the students in our district.  Thank you for all your 

knowledge in this area, Kelli! -SP 2nd Grade Team: Heidi Borton, Mindy 

Greiman, Molly Sorenson  

ii. I personally would like to share a Board Commendation for our fantastic 

administrative assistant, Amy Maxfield.  Heritage is so very "Blessed" to have 

Amy at the front desk to be of assistance to any of us at a given time.  She takes 

care of every need with a Smile, Patience, and a caring sense of calm.  Phone 

calls and guests entering the office are treated with her same attributes, along 

with a Warm Welcome! Amy could be "knee deep" in a tough situation and one 

would be none the wiser of it!  She's a “Gem”!  Yes, we all love our Amy 



 

 

Maxfield! Hugs -  Lorrie Grandgenett / (Mrs.G) 

iii. Thank you John Maxwell.  John does a lot of work out at the bus barn and the 

men and women who depend greatly on his experience let him know from time 

to time. He's always on time which is critical in what we do. Hot summer days or 

cool or below the freezing temperatures do not slow him down. I personally 

know this first hand. From keeping the buses as warm as they can be to keeping 

the a/c on in the summer. I'm glad to know him and call him “friend”. The people 

who know John know what I'm talking about. -  Friend 

iv. Thank you to Stacie Walker for always taking on a role of mentoring. She works 

with teachers in our building as well as HS students pursuing education. She is 

kind, generous and always opens her classroom to everyone! - April Heitland 

v. Thank you to Kathy Morrow for stepping in and taking over a kindergarten 

classroom for the second semester. She has taken everything in stride and always 

makes learning fun and families feel loved and a part of their child's learning. - 

April Heitland 

vi. Thanks to Kelcie Stratton for always giving her students what they need. She 

works closely with parents to support and ensure high levels of learning.              

-April Heitland 

vii. Thanks to Kylie Calease for always trying new ideas and implementing research 

based strategies to meet the needs of the students in her classroom.             -April 

Heitland 

viii. Thank you to all of the school nurses and nurse associates for continuing to 

collaborate and communicate to keep all students and staff safe during this 

pandemic. Their leadership has been instrumental to our success!                   -

April Heitland 

ix. Thanks to Brandee Bertrand pushing our students to go above and beyond their 

potential. She is a key player in the success of our students! - April Heitland 

x. Thanks to Patti Moller for always going above and beyond for the NR students 

and all she does in our library! - April Heitland 

xi. Thanks to Aggie Tigges for always having a smile on her face and making our 

students feel loved and special at NR. - April Heitland 

xii. Abbi Wych, Kari Traver, and Ashley Lubbert have been troopers all year as 

being the first face many of our students see. They are greeting students as they 

are dropped off each and every morning in all kinds of weather, making sure our 

students are safe, and get started with a friendly face and words of 

encouragement. They handle the freezing temperatures, rain, and whatever else 

comes with a caring heart and love for our students. - Patty Morris 

xiii. I so appreciate Katherine Southmayd and Stephanie Schultes for being willing to 

support all students in our building. They are both difference makers and I can 

not express how much their willingness to go above and beyond and support 

students from another grade means. They are definitely here for all our students! 

- Patty Morris 

xiv. I would like to commend Katherine Southmayd for being diligent in her referrals 

of data for our PBIS system. By taking that time to enter the data you are able to 

help pinpoint specific needs for your students. You are such a strong advocate for 

your students and continue to show your awesomeness. - Patty Morris 

xv. Heidi Borton--Thank you for continuing to document through the PBIS system, 

data for your students so they can receive supports needed. It's that attention to 

detail that helps ensure students don't slip through the cracks and allows the team 

to know more specifics when planning supports. Thanks for being amazing! -

Patty Morris 



 

 

xvi. Lexi Willie--You continue to support PBIS through your data entry to make sure 

your students will then receive the supports they need. Thanks for your diligence 

in keeping up with this important data entry. You are awesome!    -Patty Morris 

xvii. Thanks to Erin O'Leary for your continued support of your students through the 

PBIS data system. The work you do makes a difference as the data helps to 

pinpoint specific needs for your students. Thanks for being a rock star!         -

Patty Morris 

xviii. I would like to commend our student teacher, Gillian Stanley, for the support she 

is giving the students she is working with. She has worked closely with the 

teacher to learn about these students and their individual needs. She has shown a 

caring attitude and willingness to understand their unique learning needs. Thank 

you for being there to support our students at South Prairie! -Patty Morris 

xix. Kristina Miller takes on multiple roles in our building. Not only is she amazing 

with her students and spending each and every minute of the day working with 

her students on their unique needs, she also is a major part of our safety team. 

She continues to analyze our building and problem solve when we have drills to 

make sure we are thinking of everything and keeping our students safe. The extra 

work she does for us doesn't go unnoticed. - Patty Morris 

xx. I would like to commend Lindsey Updike for her continued support of her 4th 

grade team as their PLC leader. This has been such an unusual year, but she is 

someone who takes everything in stride and helps guide her team through each 

and every challenge. I know I can go to her with anything that comes up and she 

will work with her team to come up with solutions. Her passion for her students 

and being a teacher always shines through and her positive attitude spreads to 

everyone on the team. - Patty Morris 

xxi. I commend Tammi Wayman on her love for not only the student she works with, 

but also the other students she has the opportunity to interact with each day. She 

has such a kind heart and will jump in wherever she is needed. She truly wants to 

help our students be their best. I appreciate her team approach and know she will 

do whatever is asked of her when it comes to supporting our students and staff. - 

Patty Morris 

xxii. Ashley Brown is truly deserving of a commendation for her willingness to take 

on more to an already tough load. She has a gift of knowing how to interact with 

students who need extra support. She can help them turn their day around and is 

always there for them, letting them know she really cares about them.      -Patty 

Morris 

xxiii. Kelli Hutt, Melinda Bryan and Sarah Hinrichs continue to provide high level 

support to DCG families, students, teachers, principals and district administrators 

during this second semester!  From shopping for and organizing online student 

materials, to problem solving online curriculum supports, to teaching online 

classes...sometimes on short notice.  All three have been instrumental in the 

success of our students and programs this school year.   Thank you so very much 

for your commitment! - Jill Van Woerkom 

xxiv. Lori Phillips and Scott Blum, I want to thank you for including me in your 

interviews for new staff for the 21-22 school year!  I was impressed with the 

organization and student participation during the interviews. I enjoyed seeing the 

process you each used to find great staff to add to the growing DCG family! - Jill 

Van Woerkom 

xxv. Deanna Sandegren - Early Registration for the upcoming school year is in full 

swing.  I appreciate all the work you put into collaborating with Mary Jane and 

with me on the various situations that come up through this process!  Thank you 



 

 

so much for the attention to detail you give these situations and your willingness 

to provide our families with the information and peace of mind they are looking 

for. - Jill Van Woerkom 

xxvi. DeEtta Rosa - Thank you so much for the time you have put into learning about 

and understanding the ISASP set up processes!  Your behind the scenes work is 

so appreciated as we move to online testing of all 3rd-11th graders next month. 

Your work on this has been appreciated by many! - Jill Van Woerkom 

xxvii. It is hiring season!  I want to thank Julie Stebbins for the great organization and 

collaboration in working through the many contract requests that come our way.   

I appreciate your partnership as we work to ensure we have all the needed 

documents and information for each certified staff member we add!                    -

Jill Van Woerkom 

xxviii. LaRee Hawks, Diane Messerli, Harka Biswa -Great job getting ELPA21 

assessments set up for our EL students!  It is a long process and a lot of testing 

but your organization and patience and support with getting our kiddos tested 

was wonderful to see these past couple of months - Thank you!!                       -

Mary Jane Stites 

Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Written and oral communications -Next regular board meeting, Monday, April 26, 2021  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Director Bejarno motioned, seconded by Director Wilson to adjourn.  Time  9:37p.m. 

   Vote: Doug Rants   yes 

    Ronnie Wiedman  yes 

    Kathie Hicok   yes 

    Marco Bejarno   yes 

    Sarah Wilson   yes 

    Mark Wills   yes 

    Ryan Carpenter   yes 

 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

  

 

 

       Michelle R. Wearmouth 

       Secretary to the Board 

Approved in the meeting of: 

April 26, 2021 

 

 

______________________________________ 

Doug Rants, Board President                     

 

 

 

 

 


